Delaware Board of Well Drillers Meeting

Minutes of April 13, 2010
Max Walton called the meeting to order at 9:40 a.m. on April 13, 2010
 in the DNREC Lab Conference Room.
Members in attendance were:
                                                                                                                              Alan Pongratz,   Max Walton, Ira Brittingham, John McFarland and Bob Munyan.
John Talley was absent.
Also in attendance was Jackie Young, Licensing Board Coordinator .
OLD BUSINESS

· Ira Brittingham  made a motion to accept the minutes of  March 1, 2010.    The motion was seconded by Bob Munyan  and carried by a unanimous vote.
· WWLB Summer Seminar ‘s tentative dates are June 11 or 18 (Fridays).  John McFarland is looking into possible suppliers/vendors and speakers for the agenda.

· Alan Pongratz presented an update on the Water Well Licensing regulations.

NEW BUSINESS
· The board reviewed and discussed the following applications for new licenses, with recommendations as follows: 
· Jeffrey Marchesi,  Handex of NJ: Max Walton made a motion that the application be returned as incomplete, it was seconded by Ira Brittingham  The motion was carried with no opposition. 
· Thomas Burke,  Connelly & Associates:  John McFarland made a motion that the application be returned as incomplete It was seconded by Max Walton.  The motion was carried with no opposition.

·  Gary Hughes, Melvin Joseph Company: Max Walton  made a motion that he be allowed to take the Dewatering  test,  it was seconded by Ira Brittingham.  The motion was carried with no opposition.
· Justin Beaver, Griffin Dewatering: Max Walton  made a motion that the application be returned due to conflicting experience time , it was seconded by Ira Brittingham.  The motion was carried with no opposition.

OTHER BUSINESS
· Max Walton led a discussion on the importance of proper grouting for geo thermal loops.  Alan explained “Standing Column” methods.
· Alan also talked about the wells at Holts Landing that John Talley is over- seeing.

· It was noted that Joe Grimshaw is attempting to get back into the Well Drilling business.

· A follow-up on Mike Willey revealed that a Manager’s Warning has been placed in his file.

· Ira Brittingham expressed concerns about dewatering being done without the proper permits in place.  He will be speaking to Bill Cocke and Patty Murray.

· Central Water conversions – who is responsible for the abandonment or reclassification of the well and the follow-up.

·  Max Walton had the pleasure of meeting DNREC’s Secretary, Colin O’Meara and would like to invite him to one of our Board meetings. 
· The next meeting will be June 8, 2010 in the DNREC Lab Conference Room  at 9:30.
· The next test is May 20, 2010 from  2:00 – 4:00 in the DNREC auditorium.
Max Walton made a motion to adjourn the meeting, it was seconded by Bob Munyan.  The motion carried with no opposition, the meeting adjourned at 10:55 a.m.
Respectfully Submitted,
Jackie S. Young, Coordinator                                                         Date

Max Walton,  Chairman                                                                 Date

